
           APPROVED 

                Minutes of the Meeting of Quonochontaug Central Beach Fire District 

Long Range Planning Committee 

December 22, 2018 

8:30am 

Charlestown Police Department 

Community Room 

4901 Old Post Road 

Charlestown, RI 02813 

Chair Tom Farrell opened the meeting at 8:35 am.   

Present:   Tom Farrell, Ellen Frost, Kate Thornton,  Roy E. Jacobsen, George Prior, Paul Mathews, Chris Getman 
and Anthony Flint     Excused absent:  Ron Jarvis 

Draft Minutes for 6.23.18, 8.04.18, and 9.29.18 were unanimously approved as submitted.   

Kate Thornton reviewed the results of the Survey Monkey for QCBFD .  Out of 300 requests 155 responded 
which is a great response.   

Based on responses and comments these were the areas of chief interest and concern: 

1. Garbage Collection 

2. Road Maintenance and Speed bumps 

3. Water Conservation and quality 

4. Boat Landing congestion 

5. Beach eating and access issues 

The results of the survey will be shared with the Board of Governors.  Kate will also make available to the next 
Nominating Committee persons and contact information who have expressed interest In serving on Committees, 
BOG and in other capacities.   The Survey will remain open.  An email blast will be sent out to the Central 
Beach community on next steps in sharing the results of the survey.   

George Prior reported from past request the following information.   The total cost for burying utilities on a 
portion of Surfside Avenue was about $250,000 done in 2015/16. 

The following LRP Meeting dates are set for 2019: 

May 18,  June 22,  August 3, 31 and October 12th.   The last meeting date is a place holder and may be 
cancelled in not needed. 

Tom Farrell will report the dates to Sally Devin.   Meeting adjourned at 9:35am 

Respectfully submitted, 

Roy E. Jacobsen, Secretary 




